RurAL CAP meeting underscores issues
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The annual Rural Alaska Communi-
ty Action Program Village Participa-
tion Conference was recently held in
Juneau and there were about 60
villages in attendance.

This is an event where participants
from rural areas throughout the state
identify issues that are affecting their
communities. They include social and
economic development, employment
and the economy, education, land and
natural resource management, health
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t is an important rtunity for
sharing information mt concerns
and problems experienced in rural
communities throughout the state and
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ink to work together to find solutions.

Some of the issues are continual and
have been around for a long time.
Substance abuse and suicide preven-
tion, need for improved education,
cultural maintenance and preservation
are issues which require long-term
solutions.

We are trying to address some of the
same concerns in the Legislature. Last
year, for example, legislation was

passed stiffening the bootleggi
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education bills which I hope will work
toward better opportunities in
education.

The issue of bootlegging has been
a concern of the rural areas especial-
ly its i to the life, safety and
hcalth of people who are affected by
the bootlegging activity. Many con-
cerns are continually raised on this
issue at local, rural, regional and
statewide meetings or conferences.

But in most cases the efforts to find
solutions to these issues will take in-
ternal leadership from the local
residents. The Legi is also an

for issue of certificates. This bill will
clarify the language on issuance of
teacher certificates and will give the
responsibility of establishing various
classes of teaching certificates to the
State Board of Education.

This legislation will create another
type of certificate for instructors of
language and culture including instruc-
tors of vocational education and
ROTC.

I'm also planning to introduce
legislation in the House to create a
jnu':dl-:mu and Senate committee on
su prevention.

The purpose of the committee will
be to continue to explore issues

ing to suicide, and drug
abuse that the Senate Special Commit-
tee on Suicide Prevention began last
year.

I would like this committee to look
into recommending the development
of a special curriculum for school
districts to use for substance abuse and
suicide prevention programs in the

1 would

hearing your
comments and ideas. If you would like
more information contact my
office at 4654525 (collect) or by mail
at Box V, Juneau 99811.

Substance abuse
and suicide preven-
tion, need for im-
proved education,
cultural mainten-
ance and preser-
vation are issues
which require long-
term solutions.
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